DRAFT
Minutes of Meeting of Beoley Parish Council
held on Tuesday 11th April 2017

              At 7.30 pm in Beoley Village Hall

Attendees:


Cllr Bland (Chairman)

Cllr Hall (Vice Chair)

Cllr Barry

Cllr Morgan

Cllr Joynes

Cllr Merrell

Cllr Cook
Parish Clerk - Mrs S Whittaker
Also in attendance were footpath warden (Steve Miller) Cllr Charlie Hotham County Councillor candidate and one member of the public.

The Chairman declared the meeting open at 7.30pm.
1. Apologies Cllr Brown 
2. No personal or prejudicial interests None given 
3. Minutes of previous meeting
Amendment of the previous minutes:
Item 9 Bus shelter is described as new and was amended to renovated. 

Item 7 Pathway by the Village Inn amended to pathway from old Post Office, left side of the brook. 

Action: Amended in pen on paper copy.

Approval of Minutes
Cllr Joynes proposed the approval of the minutes which was seconded by Cllr Cook. All councillors were in agreement. The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman.
4. Matters Arising
The Chairman reported there was no further development regarding the stone bench for former Councillor Mrs Luck. Mrs Luck was personally going to contact the Bishop. The issue is in regards to the position of the bench. Cllr Merrell suggested that the could be placed by the War Memorial, where there is currently a bench already.  The Chairman asked if there had been further flytipping at Moss Lane, Cllr Barry informed the council that the tyres have reappeared back out of the field.  There is no change at Hillside. Cllr Barry explained that youths had been witnessed smashing the slate tiles off the roof at Hillside. Police were in attendance but no arrests made.
5. County Councillor Report 
Charlie Hotham (Independent Candidate) introduced himself to the council and gave a brief description of his past history and experience as both a Parish and District Councillor. Cllr Hotham stressed the importance of someone on a county level listening to parish issues which could only be achieved by attending meetings. The Chairman agreed that whilst the Parish council recognises time restraints on County Councillors, attendance at some meetings was crucial and was not currently happening. The Council thanked Cllr Hotham for his contribution. Cllr Griffiths as always had been invited to the Parish Meeting and given the opportunity to make the same representations 
6. District Councillor Report 

None Given 
7. Pathwarden Reports
Mr Miller explained the email report that had been sent to the clerk and distributed to the councillors Maps and photographs of the fields mentioned in the March Parish meeting. Mr Miller confirmed that currently you can walk around the fence and all other paths are clear. As the footpath hadn’t been blocked the chairman suggested that this was acceptable & no further action was necessary although the situation will be monitored. Mr Miller presented posters for the Parish Walk on 6th May 2017. The Chairman will display them on the Parish noticeboard and The Village Inn. The Chairman thanked Mr & Mrs Miller for their continued hard work. 
8. Lengthsman Report
In Cllr Browns absence the Chairman read the Lengthsmans report, little to report other than general maintenance. Cllr Barry asked how long the litter pick had taken, which was 2 & a half hours. Cllr Brown has purchased litter pickers on behalf of the council, and any councillors are welcome to use them if needed. Cllr Barry mentioned the nationwide litter initiative and that the village does have a lot of litter. It was queried if enough time had been spent on the litter pick and would more time be needed. Cllr Joynes agreed that more time would most likely be needed to ensure the village looks tidy.
Action: Cllr Brown to report on time taken and the Council can then decide if more time or an alternative is needed. Adjourned until the next meeting. 
The Chairman has not yet written a letter to the Village Inn regarding their support in reducing litter in the village. Action: Chairman to write to the Village Inn.
9. Chairmans Report
The Chairman thanked Cllr Hall for taking over the placing of flowers on the policemans grave. The policemans stone where he fell has now been cleaned at Mrs Luck’s request. 
Mr Rudge has still not reported on whether his costs for the grasscutting will increase. No alternative quotes had been obtained. Some minor additions had been made to the original contract last year. Cllr Merrell queried the cutting of grass where wild flowers are due to be planted, The Chairman had asked about this and it was agreed that Mr Rudge would go around the wild flowers for future cuttings. Cllr Joynes suggested the council could diarise the source of new quotes around January to allow sufficent time to find alternatives for the new financial year. Action: All Councillors in agreement that the contract with Mr Rudge should be renewed unless there is a significant increase. Clerk to make note of sourcing new quotes for the grass cutting around January time next year. 
Weston power ad made contact with The Chairman as they need to clip the tree in the parish field as it has been identified as a hot spot. The Chairman explained he would need the permission of the parish council before granting permission, the Chairman has given them all of his details. Cllr Cook reported that he had heard that Weston Power are possibly going to use generators by the Vlillage Inn rather than residents losing power for a day to make repairs.  Cllr Cook explained that he had contacted Weston Power regarding concerns about trees on Holt Hill which they had dealt with. 
        10. Correspondence and Consultations
         None Presented 

11. New Matters
The council agreed that the following should be invited to the Parish Councils AGM on 9th May 2017
Simon Hurlbutt

Police & Crime Commissioner 

County Councillor

District Councillor
Sally Davies Headteacher at Beoley First School

Paul Irvine Vicar Beoley Church 
Landlady of Village Inn

Dick Gardner 
Chairman of Hillcrest residents association

Bill Sullivan

Andy Humphries – Alvechurch Parish.

Website development - The Chairman will contact the previous Clerk for information of previous quotes for the website. Cllr Holtham recommended contacting Gill Lumley at Barnt Green Parish Council as she has a contact that are setting up a new website for them and may be able to provide details. Action: Clerk to contact Gill Lumley to ask about their new website provider and obtain a quote.
The Clerk reported that PAYE is now set up and just awaiting reference code. Cllr Barry informed the council that the clerk has now completed the probation period and a new contract will be issued by either the Chairman or Cllr Barry.
12. Finance 
The Chairman recommended that an accountant should complete the internal audit, given the previous years issues. The annual return would need to be completed before the external auditor Grant Thornton.  The Chairman suggested using an accountant that is known to him to be completed by the AGM in May. Action: Chairman to arrange this before the next meeting in May. 
A discrepancy had occurred in the payment of the cheque to Beoley First school for £500 towards the greenhouse. An oversight had resulted in this not being paid. Action: Cheque was signed and The Chairman would forward along with a letter. 
Cheques:

Worcestershire CALC (Clerks gathering) £10.00
St Leonards DCC – Grasscutting £100

S. Whittaker (Clerks salary) £250.00
Councillor Barry proposed payments to all cheques Councillor Hall seconded, all in agreement. 
13. Planning
The Clerk had forwarded details of the Billesley Farm enforcement paperwork, Cllr Joynes remarked that the parish council has always had a consistent approach towards opposing any development on Green belt land and should respond accordingly. Action:The Chairman will send an email first thing tomorrow (12th April closing date) upholding objections. 
Cllr Morgan reported that no plans had been received for the Redditch Gateway. The distribution company working for John Lewis had been to see the Chairman and agreed to turn down the lighting in the evening.  A Hedgerow being cut back has resulted in even more light pollution within the village. Cllr Joynes asked if we can establish which company is causing the light pollution and ask them to address this within a reasonable timescale. All councillors agreed. 
Cllr Merrell passed on documentation from former Cllr Mrs Luck regarding information not been passed on regarding planning issues. Cllr Joynes queried the date of the documentation (1995) and that the wording could have changed slightly.  Action Cllr Joynes to check 
Cllr Barry had been in contact with June Griffiths and asked if there is anyone in Bromsgrove he should be in contact with regarding the boundary change. Cllr Joynes advised Cllr Barry to set up a google alert for boundary changes, which will automatically email any news items.

14. Items of Parochial Interest 
The Chairman raised a point regarding the terrible outcome of the so called 'copising' or 'woodland management' on the south side of Ravensbank Drive. All agreed that the outcome is more than an environmental disaster and an amateurish attempt at best. Cllr Barry stated that the area resembled a 'war zone' and it has obvious signs of someone using the Councils name to raid the woodland of lucrative timber. The woodland area, and surrounding grass verges, has been left in a disgraceful mess. 

Action: Cllr Barry to write, via the Chairman, to Redditch Council and the Tree Officer. 
15. Dates of next meeting – Tuesday  9th May 2017 
Meeting closed at 9.20pm

Signed___________________________ (Chairman)

Dated ___________________________
